


Land Acknowledgement 
 
We respectfully acknowledge the land on which we gather as the ancestral homelands of the 
Beothuk [bee-oth-uck], whose culture has now been erased forever.  We also acknowledge the 
island of Ktaqmkuk [uk-dah-hum-gook] (Newfoundland) as the unceded, traditional territory of the 
Beothuk and the Mi'kmaq [mee-gum-maq]. And we acknowledge Labrador as the traditional and 
ancestral homelands of the Innu [in-new] of Nitassinan [ne-tass-eh-nen], the Inuit [in-new-eet] of 
Nunatsiavut [nu-nat-see-ahvut], and the Inuit of NunatuKavut [nu-nah- tuhk-ah-vut]. 
 
We recognize all First Peoples who were here before us, those who live with us now, and the 
seven generations to come. 
 
As First Peoples have done since time immemorial, we strive to be responsible stewards of the 
land and to respect the cultures, ceremonies, and traditions of all who call it home. 
 
As we open our hearts and minds to the past, we commit ourselves to working in a spirit of truth 
and reconciliation to make a better future for all. 
 
We are grateful for the opportunity to meet here, and we thank all the generations of people who 
have taken care of this land and who have been stewards of this land - for thousands of years. 
 
We must take every opportunity to commit to the struggle against the systems of oppression that 
have dispossessed Indigenous people of their lands, and that have denied their rights to self-
determination. 
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MESSAGE FROM THE BOARD CHAIR 
 
 

Where does one start to summarize the last 12 months?  To say it’s been a period of extreme 
demand/challenge would be an understatement. 

 
Many of you in the network have seen first hand the growth in demand for services across the 
entire province. Similarly, CANADA has seen a significant increase in demand for not only food, 
but shelter and the demand for better wages.  We are seeing an increasing number of employed 
individuals access the systems and network at a pace never before seen. 

 
 In June this year, general manager Tina, and myself had the opportunity to attend Food Banks 
 Canada’s Bi-Annual conference and AGM in Edmonton, Alberta. The conference was an 
 opportunity to share success, brain-storm new ideas, and connect with other member 
 organizations that are working with the Food Banks network.    
 
 Some of the workshop items included: 
 
 1) National Food Bank Standards 
 2) Food Safety Certification 
 3) Board Governance / Administration 
 4) Public Engagement 
 5) Financial/Legal Transparency  
  

 
 It was an overall success, with us having taken away many valuable lessons for the ongoing 
 successful operation of the network, its members, and its users. We toured some of the biggest 
 food bank operations in Edmonton and some of the smallest. Each sharing the goal of 
 establishing a CANADA where no one goes hungry.   

 
 The highlight of the event was the annual awards dinner, on the last evening of the conference. 
 One food bank each from Small/Med/Large scale operations across Canada were presented with 
 Food Banks Canada’s 2023 Excellence in Food Banking Award. I am very proud to share that for 
 the first  time, Newfoundland’s very own Helping Hands Food Bank in Marystown was the winner 
 of this award in the small category. I would highly encourage anyone with the means to participate 
 to join the next conference to be held in 2025.   
 



 I would like to also note that this year in late September, Food Banks Canada released their 
 Poverty Report Card. The first of its kind produced by Food Banks Canada. It’s aim; to provide a 
 provincial rating on initiatives to support food insecurity and advocacy. The report confirms, 
 CANADA as a whole, has significant work to do, should it want to meet a passing grade. Please 
 see more information/findings on the report directly through Food Banks Canada Website.  
 
 In closing, I would like to thank the staff, volunteers, boards, and all the network members across 
 the province. It’s because of what you do every day, that we continue to serve our clients, and 
 make a difference in the lives of all residents of our province.  
 
 
 Wanda Hillier 
 Board Chair 2022-2023 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

GENERAL MANAGER’S REPORT 
 

  

 

 First of all, I would like to take this opportunity to welcome all of you to this years’ Annual 

 General Meeting of The Community Food Sharing Association.  

 

As in previous years, we are still experiencing many struggles as we continue to see a significant 

increase in demand on food banks throughout the province, this increase became prevalent at the 

beginning of the pandemic in 2020 and has continued over the last three years. Based on this 

years’ Hunger Count Report by Food Banks Canada, Newfoundland and Labrador has seen a 

44.1 percent increase in the number of visits to food banks since 2019.  This significant increase 

in demand coupled with a decrease in food and financial donations continues to cause ongoing 

challenges for food banks throughout the province to generate sufficient good quality food to fill 

food hampers for the less fortunate among us. These increases can be directly attributed to the 

increased cost of housing, food, fuel as well as rising interest rates. 

 

Though we continue to see a serious decrease in both food and financial donations, we 

thankfully still receive support from community groups, the general public, organizations and the 

business community, such as Walmart, Sobeys, Loblaws, Costco, Belbins and Atlantic Grocery 

Distributors.  It is this support that allows us to be able to continue to provide ongoing support 

to food banks province-wide.  In fact, as part of a partnership with Vale Newfoundland and 

Labrador Limited and Borealis Air/Provincial Airlines we were able to fly 8 pallets of food to the 

Labrador Friendship Centre in Happy Valley-Goose Bay, 8 pallets to the food bank in Nain and 

we are in the process of sending another 8 pallets to Sheshatshiu. 

 

We also continue to receive much needed support from Food Banks Canada through their 

various food offerings and major national corporate financial donations.  We have received 

$47,281.38 from Walmart’s Fight Hunger Spark Change Campaign, and have applied for and 



received a grant of  $74,646.00 to help us in promoting awareness of the role of food banks while 

emphasizing the increased need throughout the province of Newfoundland and Labrador. 

 

Although donations have been down this year, we are anticipating a busy holiday season 

beginning with the Downtown St. John’s Annual Santa Claus Parade, once again this event will 

be sponsored by Newfoundland Power and held on November 26, 2023.   CBC’s  Annual Feed 

NL Day will take place on Friday, December 15, 2023 with a 3 week promotional 

campaign leading up to the main event.  Members of the community will be encouraged to 

donate money and/or non-perishable food items throughout the campaign at specified locations 

or online.  On December 15th, a province-wide day of giving will take place with special 

programming at each of the CBC locations; in addition to these events, we are very excited to 

announce that The Community Food Sharing Association has been chosen as one of the  charities 

for this years Tim Horton’s Holiday Smile Cookie Campaign which will be running from 

November 13 – 19, 2023 and are hoping for a very successful campaign so make sure you 

buy lots of cookies!! 

 

 As Wanda previously mentioned, The Helping Hands Family Aid Food Bank in Marystown was 

 the recipient of Food Banks Canada’s 2023 Excellence in Food Banking Award in the small 

 food bank category. I would like to take this opportunity to congratulate Nora Gaulton and her 

 team for putting Newfoundland and Labrador on the map when it comes to food banking, we 

 are all very proud of your accomplishments.  I would like to express my sincere thanks to all 

 food banks and their volunteers throughout Newfoundland and Labrador for the countless 

 hours of work they put in to help the less fortunate among us, we are so proud of each and 

 everyone of you. In addition, I would like to thank our Executive and Board members for the 

 many volunteer hours they provide in serving on the Board and helping with numerous public 

 events throughout the year.  And it goes without saying, a big thank you to our office and 

 warehouse staff without whose hard work and commitment our Association would cease to 

 function. 

 

 

 

Tina Bishop 

General Manager 


























